
 

 

 
Team Rushden - United we stand, divided we fall  

Dear Parent / Carer  

Just two weeks remain until the Easter holidays and I am 

left reflecting on how quickly the Spring term has flown by!  

It was Mrs Smith’s turn to lead the assembly this week 

which encouraged students to think about what it means to 

be considerate. It explored themes of empathy and 

sympathy and got students to think of times where people have shown 

them consideration as well as times where they have been considerate to 

others. Manners are extremely important to me as they cost nothing and 

make society a much kinder place; it was pleasing to see a big emphasis 

on this in the assembly. Students left the assembly thinking about how 

they can continue to show consideration to others around school and 

within the wider community.   

Year 11 mock examination results have all been collated following the 

marking of papers and these results will be shared with parents and carers 

via Go4Schools very shortly. In addition to the sharing of these results, 

further correspondence will be sent by various Heads of Faculty in relation 

to which improvement areas your children need to focus on prior to their 

final examinations in the summer. The progress league table will also be 

updated outside of the main hall so students can see how much they have 

improved since the November mock examinations. 

On Wednesday we were able to have additional rehearsals for all the 

students involved in Key Stage 3 Bugsy Malone show and it is exciting to 

see it all coming together in advance of the live performances which take 

place in the week commencing 27th March 2023. Information regarding 

how to get tickets is available on our social media platforms and in our 

newsletters; we hope to see as many of you there as possible. 

A highlight for the week for me was the opportunity to teach science to 

Year 11 on Thursday for an impromptu chemistry revision lesson. I was 

blown away by the work ethic and attitude to learning of the students in the 

group and I am excited to see what results they go on to achieve in their 

GCSE examinations in the Summer.   

Thank you for your continued support with ensuring that students are 

arriving at school in exemplary uniform and on time. These high standards 

will stand them in good stead for later life.   

Have a pleasant weekend, 

Yours sincerely, 

Mr B Baines 

Principal 
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Year 7 Netball - District League 

This week we went away to Wollaston to play 

against Wollaston and Wrenn in the league.  

We played against Wrenn first and despite 

them having a strong and physically tall team 

our girls played extremely well and we won a 

convincing 4-1. There were strong defensive 

performances from Kimberly and Eisha and 

Imogen played fantastically and scored all 4 

goals!  

For our second game we were up against 

Wollaston. Both teams played so well and it 

was great to watch such young students 

displaying such good netball skills. We were 

leading 2-1 throughout thanks to 2 goals from 

Lacie and then right at the last minute they 

managed to score 2 quick goals to take it 3-2. 

Despite the disappointing result the girls were 

proud of their performance.  

We go again next week at home to local 

rivals, Ferrers! 

 

PE Update 

On the 2nd of February 30 of our finest mathematicians in year 9 

took part in this years Intermediate Maths Challenge. This is a 

national maths competition where our pupils were competing 

against others from across the country. Our students made us 

proud again.  

The Maths Department would like to extend a special 

congratulations to Kieran, Bailey, Emlia, Carmel and Bhumika all 

of whom attained the level of the Bronze Award. Well done to all 

of the year 9s who took part.   

Intermediate Maths Challenge 
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North Northants Council and West Northants Council are ready to launch two new separate 

SEND Information, Advice and Support Services (IASS). North Northants SEND IASS and 

West Northants SEND IASS will replace the current IASS for SEND in Northamptonshire. The 

new services will start on 1st APRIL 2023.   

West Northants SEND IAS will cover Northampton, South Northants, Daventry and 

Towcester.  

North Northants SEND IAS will cover Wellingborough, Rushden, Kettering and Corby.   

The two new services will continue to deliver the IASS remit of providing free, impartial 

information, advice and support to children and young people with SEND and their 

families. As part of the Children and Families Act 2014 it is a legal requirement that all local 

authorities ensure children and young people aged 0 to 25 with Special Educational Needs 

and Disabilities (SEND) & their parents have access to an impartial Information, Advice and 

Support (IAS) service. 

The two new services will operate at arm’s length from the local authorities and clinical 

commissioning groups. All staff will continue to be independently trained.  

The services will give practical, factual and impartial information advice and support to enable 

children and young people and their parents to participate fully in decisions about education, 

health and social care.  

Please find the contact details and new branding below for the new services.  

 

 

North Northants SEND IAS covering Wellingborough, Rushden, Kettering and Corby.   

 

 
 

Telephone number from 1/4/23 - 0300 373 2532 

Email address from 1/4/23 - SENDIASS@northnorthants.gov.uk 

Internet: https://www.iassnorthants.co.uk/Pages/home.aspx  

North Northants SEND Team 

mailto:SENDIASS@northnorthants.gov.uk
https://www.iassnorthants.co.uk/Pages/home.aspx
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Dear Parents and Carers 

Rushden Hall – Rushden NN10 9NG 

21st March @ 4:30pm - 5:30pm 

The local SEND Team look forward to meeting you next week - if you have not yet booked, 

please email me or just drop in. 

We would like to meet with parents and carers to find out how we can provide guidance and 

help in supporting you and your child within your local area. This could be chatting to an 

educational psychologist or advisory teacher SEND specialist. You may also want to hear 

from our specialist team about a range of topics, or just pop in for a coffee and meet with 

other families. 

To register for the event, for more information, or be added to our mailing list, please 

contact: pamela.hobart@northnorthants.gov.uk 

Unfortunately, we cannot offer creche facilities, and we ask that children do not accompany 

you please, as this is a meeting for discussions between parents & carers and SEND 

professionals. 

There is parking available nearby at the venue. 

Meet the North Northants SEND Team 

In Miss Webb’s maths sets this week we have celebrated 

Pi Day! 3.14 (14th March!)  Her sets have been challenged 

to remember pi to at least 20 digits!  

Is there anyone that can beat the 70030 record?   

(Apple) Pie is the prize for the winner!   

Pi Day 

3 weeks to go until we will start looking at who has qualified for the reward trips! We 

still have 380 Students still able to go!  

Summer Rewards Trips 

mailto:pamela.hobart@northnorthants.gov.uk


 

 

For any students that are interested in taking up instrument lessons this term - 

please get in touch with Mrs Brooks! We currently offer string, piano, guitar, drum 

and singing lessons but if you are interested in other instrument please let us know 

and we will try and source the provision! 

r.brooks@Rushden-academy.net 
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Drama: 

Year 7 and 8 have both been looking at physical theatre. They have been exploring how to 

make effective physical theatre performances. Year 7 have been focussing on the basic 

creation of physical theatre and year 8 have been looking at the application of this and using 

non-verbal communication. Both year groups have been impressing us and we have had 

some excellent examples of physical theatre being produced. 

 

Dance: 

Our Year 9’s have been busy using their choreography skills. This term students have been 

challenged to create their own group dance inspired by Emancipation of Expressionism. 

Using their previous knowledge and understanding of the movement studied last term, 

students will perform their choreographies with the intent of ‘Freedom to Express’.  

 

Music: 

Year 9 students have been finalising assessment pieces for performance this week. Samba 

music is all about energy and working together and our classes have really pulled together 

well to ensure the best performances possible. We look forward to next week when we hear 

some of their final pieces.  

 

Performing Arts Career of The Week: Special Effects Technician 

As a special effects (or SFX) technician, you'll be behind the physical, pyrotechnic and visual 

effects seen in TV, film and some live entertainment events. From making 'real' snow, 

explosions, detailed models and fantastical monsters, the ability to wow often comes down to 

the skill of the technicians behind the magic. 

Estimated Annual Salary: Technicians (with five years' experience in the industry) earn a 

minimum of £35.00 an hour, or a day rate of £385.00. 

 

Voice in a Million: 

On Wednesday 15th March we took 17 Year students down to the VIAM 

2023 event at Wembley Arena. A full report will follow next week!  

Performing Arts Update 

mailto:r.brooks@rushden-academy.net
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Model Behaviour: 

On Wednesday 6th March our sixth formers took 

part in the National Theatre Connections. They 

performed in ‘Model Behaviour’ by Jon Britain with a 

guest director from the National Theatre who came 

to watch. The 6th formers did an absolutely 

incredible job and have made us all very proud of 

them. 

The next step is to perform at The Royal and 

Derngate theatre in Northampton. This will be the 

host theatre performance and will be watched by 

members of the National Theatre who will decide if, 

of the groups that have performed ‘Model 

Behaviour’, ours was the best! If we receive the best 

results then we will have the opportunity to perform 

our version of ‘Model Behaviour’ at the National 

Theatre, which is an incredible opportunity. 

The performance at The Royal and Derngate will take place on Friday 14th April at 6pm. If 

you would like to come and support our 6th formers, tickets are £6 and are available on The 

Royal and Derngate website. We would love to see as many familiar faces as possible! 

 

Bugsy Malone Tickets on sale! 

Tickets are now on sale!!! Click here to buy yours to make sure you don’t miss out!  

Performing Arts Update 

https://www.trybooking.com/uk/events/landing?eid=38697&qr=true
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Is your child looking for a career in the Hair and 

Beauty industry? 

We offer level 2 and 3 qualifications here at 

Rushden Hair and Beauty academy, Hayway, 

NN106AG. 

Feel free to email k.olrod@rushden-academy.net 

or call 01933417858 for more information. 

Hair & Beauty at Rushden Academy 

mailto:k.olrod@rushden-academy.net
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Please be aware we are a training salon, so appointments may be cancelled due to 

absences of  the students. 

Your hair and beauty services will be carried out by a student and will be supervised 

by a member of staff. 

Treatments that are offered will vary, dependant upon the assessment criteria that is 

needed at the time by the students. 

The prices for colouring does not include a cut, but does include a finish. 

For any treatments with colour, a skin test needs to be completed 24-48 hours prior to 

the services. 

Call us to book your appointment or for further enquires 01933 417858 

Hair & Beauty at Rushden Academy 

Hair Price List Level 2 Level 3 

Styling  

Wash & blow-dry/set £5.00 £6.00 

Ladies cut £5.00 £10.00 

Restyle £8.00 £12.00 

Wash, cut & finish £10.00 £13.00 

Restyle and finish £8.00 £15.00 

Gents £5.00 £7.00 

Conditioning treatment (with finish) £10.00 £12.00 

Colouring  

Quasi permanent colour   

Full head - short hair (long hair) £12.00 (£16.00) £16.00 (£20.00) 

Semi permanent:   

Semi permanent - short hair (long hair) £10.00 (£13.00) £11.00 (£14.00) 

Colouring and permanent tinting   

Full head - short hair (long hair) £13.00 (£19.00) £20.00 (£25.00) 

Roots only £10.00 £13.00 

Roots & refresh - short hair (long hair) £13.00 (£20.00) £20.00 (£25.00) 

Highlights/Lowlights   

With cap £12.00 £15.00 

Woven - short hair (long hair) £22.00 (£27.00) £27.00 (£30.00) 

T-section - short hair (long hair) £12.00 (£17.00) £20.00 (£25.00) 

Flashes (per pack) £3.00  

Lightening products bleach   

Full head - short hair £22.00 (£25.00) £25.00 (£28.00) 

Spectrum (specialised tonal highlighting) extra £8.00 

Extras  

Colour mousse - £1.00  

Eraser colour remover & colour correction - (Consultation needed)  

Toner - £5 extra on top of the colour service 

Beauty Price List  

Facial treatments  

Cleanse and make up £8.00 

Facial with cleanse and mask £6.00 

Luxury facial £7.00 

Holistic treatments  

Massages:  

Indian head massage (30mins) £7.00 

Indian head massage (45mins) £8.00 

Hot stone (back only) £8.00 

Hot stone (full body) £12.00 

Full body massage £11.00 

Back, neck & shoulder massage £7.00 

Body treatments  

G5 massage £9.00 

Infrared £5.00 

Manicure & pedicure  

Mini manicure (file/polish) £3.50 

Manicure £5.00 

Luxury manicure  £7.00 

Mini pedicure (file/polish) £3.50 

Pedicure £5.00 

Luxury pedicure £7.00 

Re varnish £3.00 

Nail art extra £3.50 
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Cost of Living Support 

 

Warm Spaces 

 

Food Bank 

School are able to make referrals so that you receive additional support 

 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION INCLUDING FINANCIAL 

SUPPORT 

https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/cost-living 

Organisation Opening Times 

Salvation Army Mondays 10am-2pm 

St Mary’s Church, Rushden Tuesdays 10am-2pm 

Wesleyan Church, Rushden High Street Wednesdays 10.30am-1.30pm 

St Mary’s Church, Rushden Thursdays 12 noon-4pm 

Rushden Town Council (Rushden Hall) Fridays 1.30pm-3.30pm 

Rushden Library Monday-Friday 9am-6pm 

Saturdays 9am-5pm 

Hope Methodist Church, Higham Ferrers Tuesdays 1pm-3pm 

St Mary’s Church, Higham Ferrers Thursdays 10am-2pm 

Encompass 

19-21 Church Street 

Rushden 

NN10 9YU 

01933 733001 

Info@encompasscharity.org.uk 

https://www.northnorthants.gov.uk/cost-living
mailto:Info@encompasscharity.org.uk
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Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 
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Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 
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Congratulations to the following students for achieving star of the week. 

Stars of the Week 
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Year 12 Assessment Week 
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KS4 Summer Exam Timetable 
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KS5 Summer Exam Timetable 
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KS5 Summer Exam Timetable 
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Go4Schools is the online system that Rushden Academy uses to track student attendance, 

student progress and assign homework tasks.  

Students and parents can access this at home to keep up to date, by checking timetables and 

homework deadlines. Student progress reports will be published through Go4Schools 3 times 

a year.  

Please follow the instructions below to access Go4Schools. 

Student access to Go4Schools 

 Go to the Go4Schools student access page (on the top right of the Go4Schools home 

page) 

 Type in your school email address in the first time user box (your computer login in 

followed by @Rushden-academy.net) 

 This will send you an email link with your password 

 Login with your new password 

 

Parental access to Go4Schools 

 Go to the Go4Schools parent access page 

 Enter your email address (the one Rushden Academy contacts you on) in the first time 

user box 

 This will send you an email link with your password 

 Login with your new password 

If you haven’t received an email in 5 minutes, please double check you have your email typed 

in correctly and ask them to send the password again. If you have any problems accessing 

Go4Schools do not hesitate to contact the academy. 

 

You also have access to the Go4Schools app that can be downloaded from the Apple Store or 

Google Play. 

Mr P Bocking 

Assistant Principal 

How to Access Go4Schools 



 

 

Are You Eligible for Free School Meals? 

If you are in receipt of any of the following, your child may be eligible for free school meals. 

• Income Support 

• Income based Job Seekers Allowance 

• Income related Employment and Support Allowance 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• Child Tax Credit, with no element of Working Tax Credit, and a household income below 
£16,190 (as assessed by HM Revenue and Customs) 

• Guarantee Element of State Pension Credit 

• Universal Credit - income dependant 

You can check your eligibility and apply for free school meals through Northampton County 
Council by clicking here. 
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Rushden Academy has a proven track 

record in successfully supporting trainee 

teachers on programmes leading to QTS. 

Many of our staff, past and present, have 

been trained at the school and an even 

larger number have completed main 

placements and second placements here 

before securing teaching jobs elsewhere. 

As a school with a strong and successful 

record for training new teachers to the profession, Rushden Academy works closely with 

School Centered Initial Teacher Training (SCITT) providers to provide fully supported and 

mentored school placements on a variety of routes. 

If you are interested in a new career or are looking for more information about routes into 

teaching, then please contact Gail Brainwood, Director for Learning on 01933 350391 or by 

email: g.brainwood@Rushden-academy.net  

Are you looking for a career change? Are you interested in 
training to teach? 

https://northamptonshire-self.achieveservice.com/service/Apply_for_free_school_meals___NNC
mailto:g.brainwood@rushden-academy.net
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